
60%

Preferred method
of home learning 

Parents and carers
commented they
would like home
learning to be
available via home
packs, homework grids
or available through
the OTS website.   

You said... 

Keep doing what you’re
doing.

Communication from school
to parents is amazing.

Oak Tree you are amazingly
welcoming on the phone.

The phone operators are so
friendly and helpful.

OTS survey feedback 22/23

Home Learning

60% of parents and
carers have been able

to attend parental
engagement either

virtually, in person or
via phone. 

63% of parents and
carers would prefer
to attend parental

engagement in
person. 
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63%  of parents and
carers agreed that the
area they would like
support with is their
child's learning and

devlopment. 

What has been helpful?
Learning strategies to
support my child. 

Physically seeing the work
my child has completed.

Meeting the staff team.

What could we improve on?
Termly class get together so
parents can get to know other
parents in the child's class.

Involve the child in the parental
engagement sessions so they can share
the things they are proud of.

63% of parents and
carers feel Oak Tree

communicate the
current curriculum
with parent/carers

effectively. 

75% of parents and
carers either strongly

agree or agree they
know what is expected

in terms of home
learning.  

63%

53%

75% 

53% of parents and
carers feel Oak Tree

help them to be
involved in their child's
learning and progress. 

Transitions

53% of parents and
carers either strongly

agree or agree 'in
school' class

transition is well
communicated. 

53%

38%

50%

38% of parents and carers
strongly agree or agree

that their child
understands why  class

moves are needed. 

50% of parents and
carers agree there is
enough time given

in preparation for a
class move. 

75%

75%  of parents and
carers either agree or

feel neutral about what
happens when their

child leaves Oak Tree.

38% of parents and
carers agree Oak

Tree staff prepare
their child for
leaving at 16.  

38%

Home School Communication

100%

78%

100%

100%
100% of parents and

carers strongly
agree or agree the

newsletter is useful
and informative. 

78% of parents
and carers

have signed up
for parent app. 

100% of parents
and carers

strongly agree or
agree updates via
email are useful. 

100% of parents
and carers strongly
agree the school is
welcoming on the

phone.

Parental Engagement



100% of parent and
carers strongly

agree or agree they
were able to share

relevant information
about their child. 

100% of parents  
and carers strongly
agree or agree Oak

Tree School planned
for their child's

start.

Various apps are currently being piloted and explored as another form
of home school communication which will provide daily updates,
curriculum information, events specific to your child’s class.

Programme of events/curriculum workshops for joint learning for
students with their parents or carers is being explored for the new
academic year.

Parents and Carers Workshops calendar of events designed for 23/24
to include topics requested in recent feedback from parents/carers.

Homework grids to be provided for all classes and linked to the school
website. The opportunity for all students to engage in home learning
should they choose to.

Access to webinars on the school website for parents and carers to
support their children’s learning in specialist subjects e.g. English and
Maths.

Oak Tree School have implemented a new home school
communication system to ensure parents get all the information they
need by email.

A new calendar of parent and carer workshops and events have been
compiled for this academic year.

More opportunities on offer for parents and carers to be involved in
whole school activities, sporting fixtures, cultural events, book fair
and enjoying reading with their children.

More regular parental engagement weeks being offered throughout
the school year.

Improvements made to the website to make it more user friendly for
parent and carers.

Our first ever Post 16 transition event and Options evening took place
in May, last year, inviting parents and carers to meet with staff and
further education provisions.

School Policies

95%

100%

82%

100%
82% of parents and
carers have never

had to use a policy. 

100% of parents and
carers strongly agree
or agree the policies
are easy to read and

understand. 

95% of parents and
carers feel

confident they
know where to find

a school policy. 

100% of parents
and carers found

the policies, useful
or somewhat

useful. 

Parents 
and carers said... 

The policies on the
website aren't the easiest
to find.

It would be good if there
was a drop down on the
website menu to direct
you to policies. 

Thank you to all those parents and carers who have taken part in the
surveys across the terms. We have taken all feedback on board and will

continue to use this feedback to help us to improve our provision,
learning and communication across Oak Tree School. 

New Student Induction 

80% 100%

100%

100% of parents
and carers agreed

the taster days
helped their

child’s transition
to school.  

100% of parents
and carers

strongly agree or
agree it was

useful to visit the
school for a tour. 

80% of parents
and carers

found the initial
home visit

useful.

100%

100%

100%

100% of parents and
carers strongly
agree or agree

communication
between school and
parents was enough

We listened
Improvements made In progress

If you didn't get the opportunity to complete the survey's and would like to please contact
michele.haigh@oaktreeschoolcornwall.co.uk


